recommended denial. No one spoke for or against the request. Commissioner Evans made a
motion to follow the recommendation of the Planning Commission and TRC to deny the request,
Commissioner Wisenbaker second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

FOR CONSIDERATION

Adoption of Fiscal Year 2021 Budget

Finance Director, Stephanie Black, presented the Fiscal Year 2021 Budget for consideration.
Commissioner Orenstein made a motion to approve the budget as presented, Commissioner Griner
second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

Beer, wine, and liquor license - Saumil Patel and Shiv Patel of Lake Park Liquor, LLC. DBA.
Smitty's Liquor - 1265 Lakes Blvd, Lake Park, GA

Finance Director, Stephanie Black, presented the item. Ms. Black stated the request is due to a
change in ownership, adding all requirements have been met. Commissioner Griner made a motion
to approve the request as presented, Commissioner Orenstein second. All voted in favor, no one
opposed. Motion carried.

Beer and wine license - Mayank Pandya of Lake Park Food Mart, LLC DBA Lake Park Food
Mart - 7215 Lakes Blvd, Lake Park, GA

Finance Director, Stephanie Black, presented the item. Ms. Black stated the request is due to a
change in ownership, adding all requirements have been met. Commissioner Orenstein made a
motion to approve the request, Commissioner Griner second. All voted in favor, no one opposed.
Motion carried.

Fiber Optic to Lowndes EOC

ITS Director, Aaron Kostyu, presented a proposal from Mr. Dave Stacey, in the amount of
$198,775.00. Mr. Kostyu stated the project will provide a fiber optic connection to the Lowndes
County Emergency Operations Center. Mr. Kostyu also stated the project is a sole source
consideration being that Mr. Stacey was the only interested vendor able to complete the entire project.
Vice Chairman Marshall made a motion to approve the request as presented with Mr. Dave Stacey
as the sole source vendor, Commissioner Orenstein second. All voted in favor, no one opposed.
Motion carried.

Judicial System Software Purchase

ITS Director, Aaron Kostyu, presented the item in the amount of $102,762.00, from Tyler
Technologies for the purchase of software to assist the Probate Court. Commissioner Evans made
a motion to approve the item as presented, Commissioner Wisenbaker second. All voted in favor,
no one opposed. Motion carried.

Approval of Clyattstone Rd.-Simpson Ln. ROW and Easement Purchases (Parcels 26 and
34)

County Engineer, Mike Fletcher, presented the item. Mr. Fletcher stated the deeds have been
previously approved by the Commission; however, the names changed. Mr. Fletcher further stated
the deeds needed to be voted on again as amended. Commissioner Griner made a motion to approve



